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Historically, seabird die-off events have occurred occasionally in Alaska; however, large 
events have occurred annually since 2015.



What is Happening?

May 2019, the FWS 
received reports of dead 
and dying murres and 
puffins in the northern 
Bering and Chukchi seas.

Late July - early August, 
thousands of short-tailed 
shearwaters washed up on 
Bristol Bay region beaches. 

By mid-August, the 
shearwater die-off 
extended along coastal 
Alaska north to Chukotka 
Peninsula of Russia. 

Late August, die off is 
widespread (including 
Russia coasts), primarily 
shearwaters, but also 
puffins, murres, auklets

More than 9000 carcasses 
have been counted



What Is Being Done?
• Seabird carcasses from multiple locations have been sent to USGS National Wildlife 

Health Center for examination and testing.

• Initial results of 20 carcasses examined indicate starvation as the cause of death; 
however, in SE Alaska exposure to saxitoxin (biotoxin associated with Paralytic Shellfish 
Poisoning, PSP) was linked to a localized die-off of breeding tern in June.

• Analyses of tissues by USGS Alaska Science Center for the presence of harmful algal 
bloom toxins (saxitoxin, domoic acid) is ongoing and has not been detected in samples 
analyzed from the Bristol Bay north to the Bering Strait region.

• For birds examined and tested during previous seabird die-off (2015-2018) cause of 
death has consistently been starvation; however birds had trace levels of saxitoxin in 
their digestive tracts and while there is no evidence of acute toxicity as a cause of 
seabird deaths, it is possible that exposure to saxitoxin may have been a contributing 
factor.

• No avian diseases have been detected to date.

• Harmful Algal Blooms and Food Safety & Human Consumption: FWS cannot advise on 
this subject but emphasizes best practices when handling harvested seabirds or 
waterfowl. Do not consume sick or dying seabirds.
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